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Meetings

The CCPU had three committee meetings during the 2007-2008 year

Active Members


Krista Bowers Sharpe


Yeongkwun Kim


Gregory Montalvo


Marcus Olson


Brent Payne

Steve Rock was present at our first meeting, and briefly discussed the mission of the committee. The committee conveyed a general sense to Steve that the CCPU is not properly updated and consulted regarding campus usage and planning, so it was decided that our next step should be to meet with Bill Brewer to receive updates. Marcus was elected chair.

The committee met with Bill Brewer, and was given updates on several campus projects and plans, such as the Multicultural Center, Performing Arts Center, Memorial Hall, chiller replacements, and a parking study.  

Near the end of the academic year (May 2), the CCPU was charged by the Senate to investigate the possibilities for lactation rooms on campus. The committee came up with several questions and issues, such as location(s), the need for refrigeration, running water, and a couch or chair, privacy issues, and what stipulations (if any) the state of Illinois has made.  Also the issues of funding for renovation and whether CCPU should look into what other universities are doing along this line came up for discussion. When the committee meets in fall 08, it will be very active in terms of following through with this matter. 

As outgoing chair, I would like to remark that the recent renovation of Lake Ruth seems to be exactly the kind of project that should have been brought to the attention of the CCPU during the planning stages.  Apparently, there is some controversy regarding the handling of aquatic life in the pond during the renovation process. An article appeared in the student paper about observers seeing dying fish at the bottom of the drained lake, there was a report that someone had to rescue a snapping turtle from the mud, and the issue was raised of whether the family of geese nesting there left on their own volition. I walk past the pond every day, and during the renovation witnessed a few fish flapping around in extremely shallow, muddy water. Perhaps more questions could have been discussed regarding the impact of all aspects of the renovation. Lake Ruth is a gem on this campus, and the renovation is splendid, but since the project has been completed, I have yet to see a single turtle (and there were a few) sunning itself on the concrete embankment.  There needs to be a mechanism established whereby the CCPU can involve itself in these kinds of project discussions before they are undertaken and bring a faculty perspective to the table.
Respectfully Submitted,
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